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A WORD FROM THE PRESIDENT

Malo e lelei, warm Pacific greetings and
welcome to our September newsletter.

We’'ve been keeping busy with some exciting
developments and meaningful engagements
across our districts.

In the past month, we had the pleasure of
visiting the Waikato/Thames District and
Auckland Central Districts, where we
connected with local communities and leaders.
These visits allowed us to witness firsthand
the incredible work being done in our regions.

A major highlight was attending the South
Pacific Seminar, with 74 delegates from the
NZMWF proudly representing us. It was a
wonderful opportunity for fellowship and
learning.

We especially want to congratulate Lynne
Vatau, who was nominated as our young leader
to attend the Young Women's Leadership
Programme - a true testament to her
dedication and passion.

We also want to acknowledge and celebrate our
very own South Pacific Area (SPA) leaders from
NZMWF: Olive Tanieli,
Ruta Faafuata. Their leadership continues to

Vaiollupe Moala, and

inspire us all.

Looking ahead, we are excited to host our
upcoming Council next month, where we will be
overseeing important business for this term and
setting plans in motion for the future.

Lastly, we are thrilled to officially announce
that we will be hosting the next Women’'s
Fellowship World Assembly
Auckland in 2026!
the convenor of the Local Arrangements Group,

right here in

Our Vice President will be

and we can’t wait to see what this significant
event will bring.

Thank you for being part of this journey with
us. Stay connected and engaged as we look
forward to a bright and impactful season of
NZMWF ahead!

Many blessings
Lesieli Tiulipe Pope
NZMWTF President 2023-2025
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GRATITUDE TO AUCKLAND
CENTRAL AND
WAIKATO/THAMES
WOMEN'’S FELLOWSHIP

We want to extend a heartfelt thank you to
Auckland Central Women's Fellowship for
inviting the NZMWTF to their quarterly meeting.
It was an honour to attend, and the wonderful
feast that followed was truly appreciated!

We love seeing this district continue to grow
and flourish, and we especially want to thank
Mele Kaufusi and her amazing team for all their
hard work. Your dedication is truly inspiring.
Thank you, Auckland Central!

We also want to express our gratitude to the
Waikato/Thames district for their warm
invitation to join their AGM. It was a pleasure
to attend the gathering in Hamilton and listen
in on their quarterly meeting. A special thanks
to Judith Herbert and her team for their tireless
efforts in serving the district. Your commitment
to the fellowship is making a real difference.

Thank you both for your hospitality and for the
incredible work you do in your districts!

IMPORTANT NOTICES

e Council is planned to take place in Auckland
o the second week of October.

e Church conference in November will have
our report

e World Assembly 2026 will confirm updates
following council.



